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11.1 

REPORT 3 - 2024 

To: ACTING MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

 

The General Committee presents its third report for 2024 and recommends: 

GC-0057-2024 

That the deputation and associated presentation by Kay Matthews, Executive Director, Ontario 

BIAA and Amber Pajtasz, General Manager, Streetsville BIA, regarding the Ontario Business 

Improvement Area Associations BIA Conference - 2024 in Mississauga, be received.  

 

GC-0058-2024 

That the deputation and associated presentation by Shelley Scott-England, Chair, Black Caucus 

Alliance (BCA) and Robert Trewartha, Director, Strategic Communications and Initiatives 

regarding the City's plans for Black History Month, be received.  

 

GC-0059-2024 

That the following items were approved on the consent agenda: 

 10.1  Naming of Off-Road Trail 11 as “Chechalk Trail” (Ward 3) 

 11.1 Road Safety Committee Report 1 - 2024 - dated January 30, 2024 

 11.2 Mississauga School Traffic Safety Action Committee Report 1 - 2024 - dated 

January 31, 2024 

 

GC-0060-2024 

That the Corporate Report dated January 16, 2024 entitled “Naming of Off-Road Trail 11 as 

“Chechalk Trail” (Ward 3)” from the Commissioner of Community Services be approved.  

 

GC-0061-2024 

That the recommendations contained in the report dated January 19, 2024 entitled “Combating 

Racism, Discrimination and Hatred Committee Update” from the City Manager and Chief 

Administrative Officer be approved. 

 

GC-0062-2024 

That the deputation and associated presentation by Alexandra Schwenger, Policy Analyst and 

Georgios Fthenos, Director, Enforcement regarding “Playing Sports on City Streets”, be 

received.  

(RSC-0001-2024) 

 

 

GC-0063-2024 
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That the following items were approved on the consent agenda: 

 10.2 Email dated November 27, 2023 from Ghada Melek, Resident, regarding Vision 

Zero and the Need to Keep Mississauga Moving 

 10.3 Email dated December 18, 2023 from Constable Claudia D'Amico, Peel Regional 

Police regarding a response to questions raised at the November 21, 2023 Road Safety 

Committee meeting 

 11.3 Item 10.2. Memorandum dated January 22, 2024 from Maxwell Gill, Supervisor, 

Road Safety titled "Staff Response to Resident Inquiry - Ghada Melek" 

 11.4 New “Slow Down” Sign Design 

(RSC-0002-2024) 

 

GC-0064-2024 

That the draft 2024 Road Safety Committee Work Plan be approved as amended. 

(RSC-0003-2024) 

 

GC-0065-2024 

That the email dated November 27, 2023 from Ghada Melek, Resident, regarding Vision Zero 

and the Need to Keep Mississauga Moving, be received. 

(RSC-0004-2024) 

 

GC-0066-2024 

That the email dated December 18, 2023 from Constable Claudia D'Amico, Peel Regional 

Police regarding a response to questions raised at the November 21, 2023 Road Safety 

Committee meeting, be received. 

(RSC-0005-2024) 

 

GC-0067-2024 

That the email correspondence from Stephen Kit, Resident regarding Traffic Calming on Wilcox 

Road (Ward 4), be received. 

(RSC-0006-2024) 

 

GC-0068-2024 

That the verbal update from Councillor McFadden regarding “Pedestrian Signals” be received 

and that staff be directed to provide an update to the Road Safety Committee at a future 

meeting.  

(RSC-0007-2024) 

 

GC-0069-2024 

1. That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard on 

Lolita Gardens opposite the park path for the students attending Silver Creek Public 

School and Metropolitan Andrei Catholic Elementary School. 
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2. That Mississauga School Traffic Safety Action Committee be requested to re-inspect 

Lolita Gardens opposite the park path once the nearby construction is completed and 

the new apartment building is occupied. 

(MSTSAC-0001-2024) 

(Ward 4) 

 

GC-0070-2024 

1. That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard in 

front of St. Richard Catholic Elementary School. 

2. That Transportation and Works be requested to: 

a. Paint ladder markings on the west and north legs of the intersection of Joliette 

Crescent and Copenhagen Road in front of St. Richard Catholic Elementary School. 

b. To construct a curb depression and landing pad on the southwest corner of Joliette 

Crescent and Copenhagen Road in front of St. Richard Catholic Elementary School 

to accommodate the ladder markings on the west leg. 

(MSTSAC-0002-2024) 

(Ward 9) 

 

GC-0071-2024 

1. That Transportation and Works be requested to: 

a. Replace faded signage in front of Dixie Public school at 1120 Flagship Drive. 

b. Add a "No U-Turn" sign on the northeast side of Dixie Public School, 1120 Flagship 

Drive to create a "No U-Turn" zone in front of the school. 

2. That the Peel District School Board be requested to review the layout and operation of 

the kiss and ride on the east side of Dixie Public School, 1120 Flagship Drive. 

3. That the Principal of Dixie Public School be requested to: 

a. Remind parents not to park/stop in the "No Stopping/No Parking" areas in front of 

the school. 

b. Request that parents use the kiss and ride to drop off their students and/or park in 

the parking lot on the east side of Dixie Public School. 

4. That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the "No Stopping" zones in front of 

Dixie Public School, 1120 Flagship Drive between the hours of 8:10 - 8:35 AM and 2:50 

- 3:15 PM. 

5. That Peel Regional Police be requested to attend Dixie Public School, 1120 Flagship 

Drive between the hours of 8:10 - 8:35 AM and 2:50 - 3:15 PM to enforce no U-Turns 

once Additional "No U-Turn" signs are in place. 

(MSTSAC-0003-2024) 

(Ward 3) 
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GC-0072-2024 

That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard at the 

intersection of Glen Erin Drive and Windwood Drive for the students attending St. Elizabeth 

Seton Catholic Elementary School. 

(MSTSAC-0004-2024) 

(Ward 9) 

 

GC-0073-2024 

That the memorandum from Alex Beard, Active Transportation Coordinator dated January 31, 

2024, entitled “Summary of 2023 Mississauga School Walking Routes Program” be received for 

information. 

(MSTSAC-0005-2024) 

 

GC-0074-2024 

1. That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard at the 

south intersection of Copenhagen Road and Joliette Crescent for the students attending 

St. Richard Catholic Elementary School. 

2. That Transportation and Works be requested to review the signage on Copenhagen 

Road in the school zone of St. Richard Catholic Elementary School. 

3. That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the "No Stopping/No Parking" zones 

in front of St. Richard Catholic Elementary School at 7270 Copenhagen Road between 

the hours of 8:10 - 8:30 AM and 2:50 - 3:10 PM. 

4. That Peel Regional Police be requested to attend St. Richard Catholic Elementary 

School at 7270 Copenhagen Road between the hours of 8:10 - 8:30 AM and 2:50 - 3:10 

PM to enforce: 

a. The 30 km/hr speed limit. 

b. No U-Turns  

(MSTSAC-0006-2024) 

(Ward 9) 

 

GC-0075-2024 

That the Parking Enforcement in School Zone Report for November 2023 be received for 

information. 

(MSTSAC-0007-2024) 

 

GC-0076-2024 

That the Parking Enforcement in School Zone Report for December 2023 be received for 

information. 

(MSTSAC-0008-2024) 
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GC-0077-2024 

That the Transportation and Works Action Items List for December 2023 be received for 

information. 

(MSTSAC-0009-2024) 

 

GC-0078-2024 

That the verbal update provided in Closed Session regarding the “Peel Transition”, be received.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


